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I grew up riding horses and chasing cows on a cattle ranch in the Sawtooth Mountains of Idaho. I was 

first introduced to Asia when at the age of 19 I served as a volunteer for my church in Taiwan for two 

years. I learned Mandarin Chinese, fell in love with Chinese food, and became fascinated with Chinese 

politics (I was living in Taiwan when President Jimmy Carter cut-off US diplomatic relations with the 

Republic of China in Taiwan in favor of the tŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ Republic of China). My wife Melanie (who has 

joined me here in Hong Kong this semester) also graduated from UC Berkeley and we have four grown 

children. 

I am here at HSMC with a one-semester appointment as the first Asian Studies Visiting Scholar and 

have thoroughly enjoyed my experience! I have taught one module on the Government and Politics of 

China and have found the opportunity particularly rewarding. I am accustomed to teaching American 

students who have little experience with China, so teaching Hong Kong students whose families have 

had intimate experience with Chinese politics has been fascinating. I have also taken full advantage of 

the academic community here to pursue my own research interests. Last fall, Melanie and I had the 

opportunity to lead a group of students from my college on a semester-long study abroad program 

through eight Asian countries. As part of that program, I taught a course on the politics of identity in 

Greater China. Based on the success of that course, I am now researching the ways in which ethnic 

Chinese governments and societies imagine and express their national identity through monuments 

and memorials. I am particularly interested in the historical figures of Tianhou ( ), Zheng Cheng-

gong, ( ⱳ), Sun Yat-sen ( Ҭ ) and Chiang Kai-shek ( ). 

I want to especially express my appreciation to colleagues in the Department of Social Science and 

Asian Studies and across the campus, who have provided such a warm and generous welcome to 

Melanie and me. I am very appreciative of the fruitful and intellectually-stimulating environment I have 

found here and the associations I have had with both staff and students. We look forward to many 

opportunities to return to Hong Kong and the HSMC campus and welcome colleagues here to come 

visit us at the University of Puget Sound! 

Greetings! I am pleased to have this opportunity to  

share with you a bit about who I am and what I have 

been doing here at Hang Seng Management College.  

I am a professor of Asian Politics with an appointment  

as Distinguished Professor in the Asian Studies Program  

and Department of Politics and Government at the  

University of Puget Sound, a small, liberal arts college  

in Tacoma, Washington (about 50 kilometers south of  

Seattle). I have been teaching at the college for nearly  

30 years, since receiving my Ph.D. in Asian Politics from  

the University of California at Berkeley.  
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Competitive Research & Teaching Grants 

Sin Wai Kin Chinese Culture Promotion Scheme 2017/18 

The aim of the project was to promote Chinese tea culture as a medium for relaxation 
and stress reduction. With the support of Fo Guang Vihara ( ), students learnt 
not only the knowledge about tea but also how to practice zen through tea drinking. 
Colleagues from CPAO had produced a video featuring an interview of the students and 
teacher from the Bachelor of Social Sciences (Honours) in Asian Studies programme 
who participated in the project (https:// goo.gl/8yZwtz). 
 

Title: Tea and Zen: Tea and Stress Reduction 
(Dr Joe Poon, Dr Christopher Au Yeung & Amity College) 
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HSMC Teaching Development Grant 2017/18 

This project intends to use manga (Japanese comic) as an instruction medium to enhance 

the learning experience of the students.  Under the guidance of teachers and a manga 

artist, students will study materials related to the Japanese language/culture and business 

etiquette and deliver the content in graphic form. It is believed that such άŘǊŀǿ-to-ƭŜŀǊƴέ 

process will increase ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ understanding of the content. The manga booklet will be 

made available to all in the College and will be useful for students studying Japanese 

language/culture and those who are anticipating internships in Japanese organisations or 

exchange programmes in Japan. To promote the educational value of manga in HSMC, a 

DIY guide will also be incorporated into the booklet containing hints and tips on the 

essential skills in drawing teaching materials. 

Title: Manga as a learning tool for Japanese language/culture and business etiquette. 
(Dr Christopher Au Yeung, Dr Victor Chan & Mr Chan Chau)  

An example of a manga strip illustrating the unique subtle culture of Japan. 
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Japanese Culture Week (9 -13 April 2018)  

The Department of Social Science organised its first άWŀǇŀƴŜǎŜ Cultural ²ŜŜƪέ from 9 
April 2018 to 13 April 2018. The event was kick-started by an opening ceremony with 
four distinguished guests ς Mr Masahiko Sugita from the Consulate-General of Japan in 
Hong Kong, Mr Hau Ching Yi from the Japan Society of Hong Kong, Prof Ho Chi Ming 
from the Department of Japanese Studies, CUHK, and Ms Reina Tamaru from the ABC 
Cooking Studio Hong Kong. Throughout the week, HSMC students and staff 
participated in various activities including Japanese karaoke contest, pressed flower 
workshop, Japanese movie evening & animation quiz, Japanese tea ceremony, Karuta 
card game, and Japanese food workshop. 
 

From upper left clockwise: Contestants of the Japanese karaoke contest received their awards 
from the judges; Students with their press  flower artwork; A traditional Japanese tea ceremony 
demonstration; Staff and students took part in the Japanese food workshop.  
 

Past events 
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Augmented Reality Public Art Initiative (24 & 26 March 2018) 

Under the Augmented Reality Public Art Initiative Project, two events were co-
organised by the Bachelor of Arts (Honours) in Cultural and Creative Industries 
Programme and the Art Promotion Office of the Leisure and Cultural Services 
Department (LCSD) on 24 and 26 Mar 2018 respectively ς International Symposium on 
Augmented Reality Public Art (cum Opening of Exhibition) and Public Lecture Theory 
and Practice of AR Art  by Tamiko Thiel (cum Opening of Exhibition). 

All art pieces of AR Public Art at HSMC will 
be on permanent display and can be 
viewed by the HSMC AR App and LayAR 
App from Apple or Play Store. These are 
some selected art pieces. 

Gardens of the Anthropocene, 2018, by 
Professor Tamiko Thiel. 
 

Virtual China: Wuhan, 2017, by Professor 
John Craig Freeman. 
 

Oneiris I, 2018, by Dr Cédric Maridet. 
 


